
The Parish of �

St. Pio of Pietrelcina�

103 Washington Avenue, Lavallette, NJ 08735�

Phone: 732�793�7291    Fax: 732�793�8204    Web: www.stpioparish.com�

Office Hours: Monday through Thursday 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM�

Clergy�

Rev. Fr. Douglas A. Freer, Pastor, x302� � Rev. Fr. Frederick Kochan, Assisting Priest�

Rev. Fr. Joseph Hlubik, In Residence, x325� � Rev. Monsignor Philip Franceschini, Assisting Priest�

� � � � � � � Deacon John H. Hanna, Retired, x320�

Pastoral and Support Staff�

Marta Barkhausen, Business Manager, x322� Michael Tedeschi, Music Director, x315�

Connie Barraco, Parish Secretary, x316� � John Paglione, Religious Education Coordinator�

Ginny Stefanacci, Parish Bookkeeper, x321�� � �   call Sacred Heart 732�899�1398, x5�

Pat Kevish, Receptionist, x301           �  � Bart Coleman & Vito Gagliardi, Trustees�

Tim Drake, Facilities Manager� � � Nick Zaccaria, Finance Chair�

�

Baptism �The Church shares the joy of families in the birth of children and with their parents takes seriously the 

responsibility of bringing them up in the faith. Parents seeking baptism for their children are to attend Baptismal 

Preparation Class. This can be arranged by calling the parish office. Parents should be registered members of 

the parish. Godparents, those who represent the Church in the life of the child, must be practicing Catholics. If 

they are married, they must have been married in the Church, practice the faith regularly, and must obtain a 

sponsor certificate from their home parish. Please choose Godparents with these criteria in mind.  �

�

Anointing of the Sick�This sacrament is given for those facing serious illness or surgery, and for those of ad-

vanced years. If you or a family member is planning to enter the hospital, please see one of the priests following 

Mass if you would like to receive this sacrament.�

�

Marriage�This great sacrament of vocation is a joyous time, but also a time of very serious spiritual preparation. 

The responsibility assumed by the couple and the Church is significant.  While many focus on the day of the 

wedding, we seek to prepare for the second day and beyond. The Bishops of NJ have adopted a policy to assist 

in this preparation. Attendance at Engaged Encounter, Pre�Cana, or another approved marriage preparation 

program, and individual sessions with a priest or deacon are required of all couples. Couples should contact the 

rectory one year in advance of the intended marriage, and before finalizing other details of the  wedding particu-

larly reception facilities.�

�

Religious Education� Our program helps parents educate their children about our Catholic faith and traditions. 

We offer a comprehensive program for children in grades 1�8 from September through April. Our program is 

combined with our linked sister parish, Sacred Heart in Bay Head, and classes are held there on Sundays fol-

lowing the 9:15am Mass. For more information or to register call John Paglione, Religious Education Coordina-

tor, at 732�899�1398, x5.�

WORSHIP SCHEDULE�

Monday to Saturday�

Saint Bonaventure Chapel�

Rosary and Prayer to St. Pio: 7:40 A.M.�

Daily Mass: 8:00 A.M.�

Tuesday Novena to St. Anthony�

Thursday Novena to the Miraculous Medal�

�

W������ S� ��!"��

Main Church�

Confession: Saturday 4:00 P.M.�

Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 P.M.�

Sunday Mass: 8:00 A.M. and 10:30 A.M.�

�

Holy Day Masses  �

Vigil Mass:  5:00 P.M. (Day Before)   �

Holy Day Masses:  9:30 A.M.�



SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER�

A time to be healed…..Nicholas Meola, Maria Ar-

paia,  Louis Amendola, Sr., Kenneth P. Roth, Jeffrey 

Roth, Deborah Szot, Fr. Douglas Freer, for Those 

who have received Prayer Blankets, and for All the 

Sick of the Parish  �

(Names will remain on the healing prayer list for 

4 weeks; please call the parish office if you wish 

to extend).�

�

A time to die ….. William Lindner, Adeline DiBiagio, 

Stanley Gawel, Eleanor Janowski, Joseph Orsini, 

Joseph Ciano, Warren Buckley, Hugo Casatelli, Dor-

othy Cieslarczyk, John Szumaski, Dolores Pesante, 

John Marzella, Marilyn Courter, Carlo Piccioli, Mil-

dred Robbins, Nick Haight    �

�

Our Heroes……Please pray for all our 

parishioners and friends who are serving 

in the Military, as well as our Police, Fire-

fighters, First Responders, and all who 

are put in harm’s way for our protection.             �

�

�

�

Saturday� June 1�

5:00pm� Kevin Hamilton r/b Maureen O’Neil�

Donald Green r/b Mother�

Sunday� June 2�

8:00am�

�

�

10:30am�

Marilyn Courter r/b Rosary Altar Society �

For the People of the Parish�

�

Thomas & Sadie Ciallella r/b Daughter�

Charlie Salerno �

      r/b Donna & Mike Taflambas�

Monday� June 3�

8:00am� Nick Haight r/b Cathy & John Coghlan�

Ken Shaffer r/b Mary Shaffer�

Tuesday� June 4�

8:00am� In Thanksgiving r/b Mary Shaffer�

Wednesday� June 5�

8:00am�

�

Rhoda Accavdi r/b Jerry Betzner�

Thursday � June 6�

8:00am � Concetta & John Zaccaria r/b Nick�

Friday � June 7�

8:00am�

�

Joe Barraco r/b Connie�

Maureen Galloway r/b Mike Galloway �

Saturday� June 8�

8:00am� Kitty, Jerry, George & Ann Schneider �

      r/b Ginny�

Saturday� June 8�

5:00pm�

�

Vinny Marrone r/b Family �

For the People of the Parish�

Sunday� June 9�

8:00am� Jimmy Alesso �

      r/b Veronica & Bill Matthaei�

Joseph Federici �

      r/b Vince & Judy Fieseler�

10:30am� David Morris r/b Daughters�

Kitty, Jerry, George & Ann Schneider �

      r/b Ginny�



   �

        FROM OUR PARISH NURSES�

�

Volunteering�

�

Archbishop Desmond Tutu said, “The world is hun-

gry for goodness and recognizes it. When it sees it 

and has an incredible response to the good. There’s 

something in all of us that hungers after the good 

and true, and when we glimpse it in people, we ap-

plaud them for it. We long to be a little like them.” 

Volunteers are always needed within a church to 

make all of the various ministries work. If you 

choose to be a volunteer, you won’t be alone. Some 

estimate as many as 50% of American adults have 

been volunteers. Neither wealth nor poverty is an 

obstacle to being a good volunteer. Kindness and 

generosity of spirit are all that matters. Do you think 

you are too busy to help? Take one step at a time. 

Try to make helping part of your daily routine. Take 

your kids along. Use your talents. Let God use you 

to bring His love, goodness and care to others by 

being a volunteer.� ++++++�

�

St. Francis Food Pantry has expanded its 

hours.  We will now be open on Wednesday 

evenings from 6�8pm in addition to our regular 

hours on Wednesdays from 10am�1pm.  With 

the increase of hours, the demand for donations 

will be greater.  Please consider bringing some food items 

with you when you attend Mass each Sunday.  Donations 

may be left in the bin in the narthex of the Church.  If you 

would like to donate items, and you are unable to carry 

the packages to Mass, please call Paul Sandy at 732�606

�3656 and he will come to your home to pick up the items.  

We are grateful for the support you have given us over 

the years, and we hope that you will continue to support 

your neighbors who are in need.�

�

.PILGRIMAGE TO FATIMA AND ROME�

�

Join Fr. Doug on a pilgrimage to Fatima 

and Rome, November 4�13, 2019, for 

10 days/8 nights.  Flyers and registra-

tion forms are available at the parish 

office.�

� �           ++++++�

�

June 7th there will be Adoration 

following the morning Masses in 

both parishes until noon.�  This will 

be the last time at St. Pio because 

of lack of coverage during the 

three hours.�  Adoration and Bene-

diction at Sacred Heart will contin-

ue, so parishioners from both par-

ishes are invited to spend time with 

the Blessed Sacrament there, with 

Benediction at Noon.�

The Vocations Crucifix helps pray for vocations.�

Each week the crucifix travels to a new home.�

��

Place it in a prominent place in your home, then 

pray daily using 5 day prayers which come with the �

Crucifix.  The Traveling Vocation Crucifix is a won-

derful way to unite parishes in perpetual prayer for 

more priestly and religious vocations!  If you are 

interested in participating�we will have a sign up 

sheet which will be in the Church or you may con-

tact the  parish office.�

�

++++++�

�

The Altar Bread & Wine of-

fered for the month of May has 

been given in memory of Eliz-

abeth Readie requested by 

Pat & Ed Rapoza.�

�

The Altar Bread & Wine of-

fered for the month of June 

has been given in memory of 

Hugo Casatelli requested by 

Pat & Ed Rapoza.��

 June 2, 2019 �



SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER�

SAVE THE DATES�

�

SENIOR SPIRITUALITY AND SO MUCH MORE DAY�

The Diocese of Trenton, Dept. of Pastoral Care invites all 

Seniors 55+ to join them for a day filled with inspiration, 

information, entertainment, food and fellowship.�

St. Robert Bellarmine Parish Hall�

61 Georgia Road, Freehold, NJ 07728�

July 24, 2019, 10am to 3pm �

Registration:  9:15am�

Space Limited!   Must Register by July 1.  Walk�Ins will not 

be accommodated. Registration fee is $20 which includes:�

coffee, snack, box lunch, and drinks. Register on line at 

www.dioceseoftrenton.org/ministries�with�seniors. �

Show your USA spirit and wear your red, white and blue!!�

�

�

++++++�

�

The Holy Name Society will provide 

our Octoberfest again this year on Sep-

tember 21, 2019 in St. Pio’s parish hall. 

Music will be provided by the GB’s, a 

German Band.  Food will be catered by 

the German Butcher.  Cost per person 

is $35.      �

For information and reservations call:�

Jim Peeney:  732�793�4675� Bob Batta:  730�830�1577�

John Coghlan:  732�793�8190� Jerry Bush:  732�830�5707�

�

++++++�

�

The Holy Name Society is sponsoring a trip to Atlantic 

City on Monday, July 15, 2019. The bus leaves our 

Church parking lot for the Tropicana at 9:30am and will 

return approximately 6:30pm. The 

tickets are $30 each which includes 

a ticket for the show “Band on Tour” 

and a refund of $15 which will be 

given back to you for slot play. Call 

Joe Pagliuca at 732�841�0616 for 

reservations and tickets.�

�

++++++�

�

The 2019 Pentecost Rally�

Sponsored by the Diocese of Trenton Catholic Charis-

matic Renewal, will be held on Saturday, 

June 8, at St. Mary, Mother of God Church, 

Middletown, NJ, beginning at 9am and con-

cluding with the Vigil Mass for the Solemni-

ty of Pentecost celebrated by Bishop David 

O’Connell at 5pm. Speakers for the Rally 

include: Fr. Jeff Kegley, Amanda O’Sulivan, 

Jim Tortorici and Gez Ford. A children’s 

ministry is available to assist our younger 

family. Suggested donation for the Rally is 

$35. To register for the Pentecost Rally, 

visit www.DOTCCR.org or call 732�671�

0071, x221.�

From Fr. Doug:�

�

� About two weeks ago I was having a conver-

sation about the work of the Parish Nurses at St. 

Pio. We are blessed to have what they consider a 

small staff, but the largest I have had in any parish I 

have served. On the last Sunday of the month they 

do blood pressure screenings immediately after 

Mass, so it is difficult to avoid having your blood 

pressure checked (or persuasively that of a spouse 

or friend). She was explaining how they do not treat 

anything, but can track, offer advice, tell you to see 

your doctor or call an ambulance. I asked if they 

have had any “saves.” Evidently a relatively young 

person which to me now means under 65, checked 

their blood pressure and it was one of those “ticking 

time bombs.” Treatment was done shortly thereafter.�

� She was telling me about avoiding stress, for 

me that would mean entering a monastery, I am not 

“relatively young” enough for that option. Most peo-

ple don’t drink enough water, eat too many prepared 

(salty) foods, and don’t get enough exercise. Shortly 

thereafter I found myself guilty on all counts and my 

usually high blood pressure bottomed out which 

bought me a stay at “Club” Ocean Medical Center.  

They were wonderful, out of all the many, many peo-

ple in every department that poked and prodded me; 

there was only one grumpy nurse, so I prayed for 

her, not an easy job is hers.�

� The scriptures abound in images of physical 

healing. Our Blessed Lord performed almost all of 

His miracles involving some healing of body, mind, 

or soul. The first demand of us is to care for the 

body with which we have been entrusted. (Physician 

heal thyself is appropriate for you to say now; or 

practice what you preach Doug.) As I was leaving I 

saw a brother coming in and he said he was “in” for 

blood pressure problems the week before and was 

going to visit a lay chancery official who was there 

for the same type of issues. The Bishop told me that 

too many of his priests have these struggles, he 

called it almost fashionable, but a fashion that needs 

to stop.�

� I would love to see the same screenings at 

Sacred Heart as at St. Pio. Outside speakers com-

ing in are great for the small groups of people that 

attend. But with the chance for someone with whom 

you share the Most Blessed Sacrament moments 

before to offer their gifts in love to safeguard your 

health is a holy thing. I know there are active or re-

tired nurses in both parishes that could help screen 

and educate our people. There is no insurance liabil-

ity and current licenses are not needed as there is 

no treatment ever given. Nursing is a vocation not a 

job, as are the orders of Sacred Ministry. To those 

who serve, thank you. To those considering, pray, 

don’t think, pray about it. God is not finished with the 

call He gave you.�



June 2, 2019 �

“Christ has no body now but yours. No hands, no feet on earth but 

yours. Yours are the eyes through which He looks compassion on 

this world. Yours are the feet with which He walks to do good. 

Yours are the hands through which He blesses all the world. Yours 

are the hands, yours are the feet, yours are the eyes, you are His 

body. Christ has no body now on earth but yours.”―�Teresa of Avila �

MONTH EIGHT DEVELOPING BABY�

�

�

�

�

You are in the home stretch with your spiritually adopted 

baby.  He is completely formed and has been since about 8 

weeks. All he is doing now is gaining weight and making 

his mom uncomfortable with his size. In a short time the 

baby will be born. His mother has plans to take him home 

or to place him for adoption into a loving family. She knows 

she can receive assistance from the church and the preg-

nancy help centers. Your baby’s mother appreciates the 

prayers that you have said for her and her baby throughout 

her pregnancy. It has not been easy, but your prayers have 

given her the grace to seek the help she needs.�

++++++�

�

� � BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN�

St. Pio Parish will conduct a Baby Bottle Campaign at all 

weekend Masses on June 8 & 9.  Please participate in this 

great cause that helps homeless pregnant women.�

++++++�

�

Easter Collection 

May God bless you for your generosity. 

Contribu	ons� St. Pio �

Weekend of 

May 25�26�

This Past 

Week�

Same week   

Last Year�

This Past 

Week�

Same week   

Last Year�

At Church�

$10,215� $8,905� $9,755� $4,973�

Online�

$405� $210� $425� $317�

Total�

$10,620� $9,115� $10,180� $5,290�

Sacred Heart   �

Each must do as already determined, without sadness or 

compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. 2COR 9:7�

St. Pio � Sacred Heart   �

This Year� Last Year� This Year� Last Year�

$24,319� $23,361� $25,862� $20,445�

Annual 50/50 Raffle �

Our Annual 50/50 Raffle has begun.  This summer, order 

forms for any amount of tickets have been mailed to all reg-

istered parish families. The pastor’s letter enclosed in the 

mailing will explain this change.  The suggested donation 

for each ticket is still $10. �

Any amount of tickets can also be picked up in the parish 

office or purchased before and after each weekend Mass 

throughout the summer.  The drawing will take place on 

Sunday, September 8, 2019 at 5pm in the parish hall. Last 

year the first prize was $14,718.  �

Volunteers  Needed�

We need your help.  It takes many people and the gift of 

many hours to make this raffle a success.  We would be 

most grateful for the gift of your time to help with the sale of 

tickets.  We would also stress that it is not just about the 

money, but about our strong presence in the community, 

and the conversations that might happen as you are selling 

tickets; conversations that might just lead someone back to 

the Love of Christ. If you can help at any of the St. Pio 

weekend Masses or at Crab’s Claw on a Thursday or Fri-

day evening, beginning Memorial Day weekend through 

Labor Day, please call Jack at 732�830�4787 with your 

availability. Thank you and God Bless.�

++++++�

�

LOVE THY NEIGHBOR CAMPAIGN�

Once again, all communities of faith and houses of worship 

in Ocean County have been invited to participate in the 

county�wide “Love Thy Neighbor” campaign. � This year’s 

theme �� “There Is No Room for Hate in Ocean County” �

certainly flows from the life and Gospel message of Our 

Lord Jesus Christ. � In St. John’s Gospel this Sunday, Our 

Lord prays for unity among believers, a unity that is rooted 

in love. �May love move us all to see beyond the things that 

divide us to the Lord himself, who is the source of all unity 

and peace!�

Most Reverend David M. O’Connell, C.M., �

Bishop of Trenton�

���������������������������

SACRED HEART �

& ST.PIO �

�

JULY 8�12, 2019    

9:30 � 11:30am�

“CREATION”�

�

Registration forms available on�line under�

Religious Education or at the Parish Office�

If questions contact John Paglione at 732�598�1590�

or pags711@aol.com�

Open to all children Kindergarten through third grade.�

Come join the fun!�


